
Keller ISD School Health Advisory Council (SHAC)

Special Meeting

Date: 04/12/2022

Time: 11:30 a.m.

Place: KISD Education Center Boardroom

I. Call To Order
Tricia Atzger-John called to order the special meeting of the SHAC on April 12, 2022 at
11:31 a.m. in the Boardroom of the Keller ISD Education Center.

II. Attendees
Tricia Atzger-John retrieved the roll call from the designated QR Code used for sign-in.
The following members were present:

Appointed District employee SHAC members present:

Tricia Atzger-John – SHAC Advisor and KISD Director of Health Services

Sheri Rich – KISD Director of Employee Benefits

Kelly Vandewalker – KISD PE Coordinator

Appointed parent SHAC members present:

Mark Brems – Co-Chair

John Birt

Amanda Flachsbart

Jennifer Fox

Lesley Lambson

Sandy Lodato

Ashlea Stickane

Dr. Justin Fairless



District-level guests:

John Allison, Associate Superintendent of Education

Dustin Blank, Assistant Superintendent of Student Services

Bart Helsey, Assistant Director of Athletics

Shannon Jenkins, Coordinator of Elementary Counseling

Dr. Sandy Benavidez, Counseling Programs Director

Colleen Wright, Health Services Secretary

Voting Tally Team:

Hannah Zuniga, Contact Tracer

DeeLynne Hudson, Contact Tracer

Lyrisa Johnson, Student Services

Mark Brems, SHAC Co-Chair

III. Introductions
⮚ Introduction of Keller ISD Administrators present for Q & A
⮚ Introduction of the Voting Tally Team
⮚ Quorum to be reviewed and established during Q & A

IV. Health Curriculum Discussion
➢ SHAC members were given the opportunity to provide feedback and ask

questions of the District Leadership members.
➢ SHAC members were provided public feedback document by soft copy prior to

the meeting and hard copies were made available at the meeting.

V. Health Curriculum Voting
➢ Quorum was established with 11 total Board appointed SHAC members present.

Eight parents and 3 District employees.
➢ Votes were taken and tallied.

○ Results of voting as follows:
■ Question 1: Which option best describes your recommendation

regarding health curriculum options for K-5 Health TEKS?
● Majority vote: Option b - I support a recommendation that

KISD provides a health curriculum developed by District
health teachers.

■ Question 2: Which option best describes your recommendation
regarding health curriculum options for 6-12 Health TEKS?



● Majority vote: Option c - I support both options, giving
health teachers the flexibility to develop individual lesson
plans and also utilize Goodheart-Willcox health curriculum.

■ Question 3: Which option best describes your recommendation for
the delivery of Health and Human Sexuality TEKS to students in
9-12?

● Majority vote: Option a - I recommend Big Decisions as an
extension of the health, human sexuality curriculum for
students in 9-12.

■ Question 4: Which option best describes your recommendation
regarding personal safety instruction (Jenna’s Law/SB 9) to K-5
students?

● Majority vote: Option c - I support giving the elementary
campuses the continued flexibility to choose between
Alliance for Children and Play it Safe for personal safety
instruction.

VI. Adjournment

Meeting adjourned at 12:25 p.m. by Tricia Atzger-John.

Respectfully submitted,

Tricia Atzger-John, MSN, RN
KISD SHAC Advisor
Director of Health Services

Approved By: SHAC membership meeting on April 25, 2022




